Sunset Vista HOA 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
June 26, 2008
I. Call to order

Matt Penny called to order the regular meeting of the Sunset Vista HOA Board of Directors at 6:30 p.m. on June 26,2008 at the Chamber of Commerce, 501 E. Monroe, Buckeye AZ 85326.  Board of Directors present: Shane Norton, Matt Penny, Mike Kamalo, Amira St. James and Rossmar & Graham Property Manager Roger Hartzog.
II. Call to the Public- Open Forum
Matt Penny introduced Roger and let the homeowners know that we are doing a new policy for the open forum at the beginning of the meeting rather than the end of the meeting.  Open Forum will be limited to 15 minutes with up to 3 minutes per person.  If something is not addresses during that time, then please write it down and give to Roger Hartzog. 

a) Questions about Annual Meeting were discussed.  Annual Meeting will be held on Monday July 21st at the Chamber of Commerce.

b) Financials were not readily available for us to review due to the transition to the new company as well as not receiving financials in a timely manner from previous company.  Roger informed us that his company is working on it and will provide financials as soon as they are available. 

c) It was discussed about concern of possible vacant homes having pools that are full of water attracting mosquitoes.  Roger said he is not able to actually go onto properties to determine if they have pools in the back but could do satellite photos via web to see if there are pools at vacant homes.  He will report back. 

d) There was discussion about a specific car parked on street with leaking oil. Roger will check into it and report back.   Cars are not to be parked on the street for over 24 hours.

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting

Shane motioned approval of April minutes. Mike Kamalo seconded. The minutes were approved as read.
IV. Review of May 2008 Financial Statement
Financials are still under review.  An audit will be done.  
V. Committee Reports
There were no new reports from the Architectural Committee.

VI. Manager’s Report

a) Roger is going to have an audit done to determine where the insurance money went from the trash can that was damaged last summer.  

b) Block Watch:  If anyone wants to do a block watch on their street, they need to contact Kim Hinkle at the Buckeye Police Dept.  She will provide Block Watch Street Signs after the second meeting.  Contact information is listed on our community website.

c) Amira St. James announced that all updates on location for meetings and more will be placed on the website for our community.  http://svhoa.tripod.com
VII. Board Decisions

a) Change of Management Company:  The board discussed the reasons behind changing the company.

b) Roger informed the homeowners that he had given the board four landscape contracts to review and decide which one to go with next week.  He was also going to be getting another contract from another landscaper.  
VIII. Next Meeting Date- Monday July 21st, 2008

IX. Adjournment: 

Matt Penny adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Minutes submitted by:  Amira St. James Vice President

